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THE SHEPHERD’S FOLD 
 Monthly Edition                    April 2017 

 
Published monthly by and for the people of Good Shepherd Episcopal Church, 

Sapulpa, Oklahoma 

 
The mission of Good Shepherd Church is to make disciples by 

sharing Jesus Christ's love and acceptance with all people. 

LAST ARTICLE 
 
Last week I drove to Oklahoma City to meet with Bishop Ed.  During 
our conversation Bishop Ed asked if I thought there would be any 
who would leave the church after my departure.  “No, I don’t think 
so.”  He asked if there would be any landmines, naysayers or trou-
blemakers.  “I can’t think of anyone.”  He asked if there were any big 
issues in the community that might surface.  “None that I can think 
of.” 

 

What I told our Bishop is that the people of his congregation in Good 
Shepherd are committed, devoted, way-better stewards than most, 
and actively involved in the ongoing life of the parish and communi-
ty.  In fact, the only negatives I could come up with is that the build-
ing itself is difficult for visitors to find and expensive to maintain.  But 
the church itself?  You are the best of the best!  I came away from 
the meeting very encouraged by the diocese’ commitment to you 
and very hopeful for the future of Good Shepherd. 
 

Lest you worry, the diocese will continue its active support of this 
congregation. On the first Sunday after Easter, the Rev. Canon Bill 
Carroll (the bishop’s Canon to the Ordinary and right-hand man) will 
be here to preach and celebrate, and to listen to your suggestions 
and concerns about the immediate future of Good Shep-
herd.  PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE BE IN CHURCH ON THE 
FIRST SUNDAY AFTER EASTER, APRIL 23! 

 

Continued pg 2 
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Bishop Committee (Vestry) & Staff     Last Year to Serve 
The Rev. Joseph Farber  Vicar 

The Rev. Nancy Brown  Deacon 

Mary Smith    Secretary 

Sharon Moody   Treasure   2018 

Joy Naifeh    Sr. Warden   2018 

David Gilliland  Jr. Warden   2019 

Jan Garvin    Member   2019 

Bill Heinen    Member   2018 

Madelyn Smith   Member   2018 

Rynd Barnes     Member   2019 

Mikel Janitz     Member   2018 

Candy Naifeh   Bishop Committee Clerk 

 

Next meeting is April 19, 7pm. 

 
Continued from pg 1 
 
Leaving Good Shepherd will be extremely difficult for Jan and I.  The 
simple truth is, after almost seven years, I have come to love and 
cherish each and every one of you.  I no longer have to “believe” 
that Christ is in you because I see Christ in you. While I feel I am an-
swering a genuine call to the Church of the Transfiguration, I must 
confess I would have gladly lived the rest of my life right here in 
Sapulpa. But change really is the nature of life. When we surrender 
ourselves to God in faith, all the changes of life, painful and pleas-
ant, become opportunities to celebrate the grace and power of love. 
 

In 1 Corinthians 13, Paul reminds us that prophecies are always par-
tial and, in the end, don’t amount to much.  Even spiritual gifts like 
tongues and healing are, at best, temporary graces.  But love, says 
Paul, never fails.  So it is with all of life.  We change.  We grow.  We 
come together.  We part ways.  But love never fails, and love is the 
only thing -- the only thing -- which makes life meaningful.  Jan and I 
may be far away; but we will never stop cherishing you and giving 
thanks for you. 
 
Father Joseph Farber + 
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The last lent studies are Wednesday April 5, 12:10pm & 
6pm.  12:10pm will be held at Good Shepherd.   

HOLY WEEK SCHEDULE 

Palm Sunday  April 9                                                                                  10:30am  
The service begins in the Parish Hall and processes into the Nave. The day commemo-

rates Jesus’ triumphant procession into Jerusalem and is marked by a blessing of palms 

and a procession. This day the reading is from the passion Gospel from Matthew, Mark 

or Luke. 

Maundy Thursday April 13        7pm 

Thursday in Holy Week the church remembers Christ’s institution of the Eucharist.  

The altars are stripped and any immovable crosses are shrouded. The name Maundy is 

a shortened form of the word commandment in its early spelling commaundement. 

 

Prayer Virgil begins 8:30p.m. and continues until 6:30a.m. Good Friday March 25. 

Good Friday April 14      Stations of the Cross  
The Stations of the Cross are a series of 14 pictures or carvings depicting incidents in  the nar-

rative of Christ’s Passion, from Pilate’s house to the entombment, which are found around the 

walls of the church. They are used in conjunction with the devotional service, The Way of the 

Cross, in which the stations are visited in turn, with a pause for a reading, a versicle and re-

sponse.  

7:00pm  
The Friday before Easter we remember the crucifixion of Jesus. Special rites for the 

day include a reading of the passion from John’s Gospel, a lengthy period of interces-

sory prayer called the Solemn Collects and the recitation of anthems recalling the sig-

nificance of the cross.  

Holy Saturday April 15     Easter Vigil begins at Sunset  

  

Easter Vigil is the central rite of the entire Christian year and a rich service that begins 

in darkness with the lighting of the new fire from which the Paschal candle is lighted. 

A procession of clergy and servers follow this single light in the darkened church 

pausing three times to chant “The light of Christ.”  

Easter Sunday        10:30am 

 ALLELUJAH!!!!!ALLELUJAH 
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Goodbye – Adios – Farewell – Sayonara – So long 

Adieu – Later – Au revoir – Aloha – Ciao – Peace 

 

With Fr Joseph’s departure, feelings are bittersweet knowing the center of 
our pastoral care is moving to Oregon but at the same time, excited for the 

new adventure in the lives of Joseph, Jan, and Tracy.  Easter Sunday, 
April 16th, will be his last Sunday in the pulpit and the family will move 
soon thereafter to Sisters, Oregon. 

 
Tuesday, April 18th, 5pm – 7pm, a reception will be held in the parish 

hall in honor of his years of service to Good Shepherd and to offer prayers 
for the new calling.  Please come and join the celebration. 
 

 Canon Dr. Bill Carroll will visit Good Shepherd 

 

Canon Bill will be with us on Sunday, April 23rd, during the service and 

will then meet with the Vestry to discuss ways in which the Diocese will be 
of assistance to Good Shepherd during this time of transition.  Please stay 

for brunch and welcome him.   
 

Special Coffee Hour on April 30th 

 

First, a little history.  Lucile Leachman was a devoted and faithful member 
of Good Shepherd throughout her life.  After her death, her life-long home 

on East Lincoln was purchased by Lyn and Brad Bingman.  Lyn’s parents 
were Wesley and Joyce (Naifeh) Vinyard, also sustaining members of Good 
Shepherd for many, many years.  

  
The Bingman’s have graciously offered to open their home (which may al-

ways be called “Lucile’s house”) to their friends and Lucile’s Good Shepherd 
family for a tour of the renovated house. 
 

So right after service on Sunday, April 30th, travel the short distance to 
1415 East Lincoln for wonderful food, good fellowship, and many memo-

ries. 
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**** SAVE THE DATES **** 

2ND ANNUAL BOOK FAIR AND BAKE SALE 

Holy Smokers 

Friday May 5 and Saturday May 6 

 
Last year’s event was so successful and so much fun – we just have to do it again!! 
We have expanded a bit this year by adding a Book Fair Preview on Friday evening 
and on Saturday, breakfast at the Good Shepherd Café, great food from the Holy 
Smokers and a hospitality booth in the parking lot  

 

Book Fair Preview - Friday May 5
th
 5:30pm – 7:30pm  

Admission price to the wine and cheese event will be a donation to our Food Pantry – 
either food items or cash.  Joy Naifeh is offering a basket of goodies to be sold by raf-
fle that evening only. 
 
Hospitality Booth – Saturday May 6

th
 8:00am – 3:00pm  

The “Oklahoma 100 mile yard sale” is also this weekend – and (we think) the city-wide 
yard sale in Sapulpa.  What a great opportunity to greet people and tell them about 
Good Shepherd.  From our canopy in the parking lot there will be water available for 
thirsty shoppers, printed information about the church, and directions inside to the 
Bake Sale and Book Fair.  
 
Book Fair – Saturday May 6

th
 8:00am – 3:00pm 

No admission fee.  Melissa Siler will coordinate the setup of tables and books on 
Thursday and Friday.  Contact her if you can help. All donated books need to be at the 
church no later than Sunday, April 30

th
.  Again this year - hardback books $1, paper-

backs $.50, and specialty books priced separately. 
 
Good Shepherd Café – Saturday May 6

th
 8:00am – 11:00am 

Mary Smith and crew will work magic in the kitchen with a variety of breakfast items. 
 
Bake Sale - Saturday May 6

th
 8:00am – 3:00pm 

Candy Naifeh and the ladies of the church will have lots of home-made treats for sale. 
 
Holy Smokers – TBA 
Marvelous bologna, ribs, and links will again be available  - either by advance order or 
on-the-spot.  Contact Joe Faulkner to offer your help and expertise. 

 
What a wonderful way to create awareness for Good Shepherd, receive contributions 
for the Food Pantry, and enrich our treasury. If you want to volunteer for any or all of 
the fun, call Sharon at 918-691-3300 or Mary at the church 918-224-5144. 
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Minutes for Bishop Committee Meeting February 8, 2017 
 

Attending: Fr. Joseph Farber, Sharon Moody, Joy Naifeh, Candy Naifeh, Jan Garvin, David 

Gilliland, Madelyn Smith, Bill Heinen,  Rynd Barnes 

Absent:  Mikel Janitz 

Visitors: Bill Barnes 

Meeting was opened with prayer at 7:00pm. 

Following Motions were made and approved: 

1. Previous month’s minutes. 

2. Previous month’s Financials. 

A. There was a discussion about the current credits on the church accounts and a mo-

tion was made for the Secretary of the church to hold a card with a credit limit of 

1,000, (current limit is 500) and the Jr. Warden with a limit of 1,000 (no change). 

B. The card holder must sign the receipts for all purchases made with his/her card.  

3. Approved to continue sending $100 per month to MMS for the 2017 year. 

4. Approved to move the Hider Fund to a restricted item in the General Fund.  

5. 2016 Parochial report was present and approved. 

6. Approval from Bishop Ed to replace the Air condition unit in Parlor. 

 

Committee Reports 

1. Vicar Report; an average of 47 people have been at services in January. Fr. Joseph hos-

pital visits to Kristi Kincaid, Jimmy Wood and people in Oklahoma City. 

2. Candy Naifeh reported that ECW was working to install Exit signs installed in the par-

ish hall and fixed in the Nave and foyer. 

3. Disaster Recovery-David Gilliland will work on emergency maps for the church 

 

Old Business  

1. Boy Scouts, Fr. Joseph and Joe Faulkner will have their first meeting with the leaders 

of the new Boy Scout troop on Friday, Feb. 10 at 6pm. 

2. The 2016 Survey results were presented and everyone was asked to read them and it 

would be discussed at the next meeting. 

3. Stewardship discussion should be throughout the whole year and there should be a 

committee, will be discussed again next month.  

4. Website no updates due to Traci being ill. 

5. Card was sent to Kristi Kincaid.  

 

New Business:  

1. Rynd Barnes suggested that all Bishop Committee members be given a copy of the 

Bylaws. 

2. Updated directory with current Bishop Committee members names and contact 

information be out by May and will be sent with the Parochial report. 

3. Jan Garvin informed the committee that one of our neighbors has been racking the 

leaves for us and a thank you card should be sent to them. 

 

Meeting moved to adjourn with closing prayer at 8:15pm. 
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April 

Food Pantry  

Schedule 

April 7 - Melissa Siler 

April 14 - Closed 

Mar 17 - Jane Berger 

April 21 - Gloria Wiley 

April 28 - Jane Berger 

 

As we have done in the past, any emer-

gency need for food will get immediate 

help on whatever day they call. 

If you are not able to work on your 

scheduled day, please find a replacement.   

Easter Lilies 
 

If you would like to order an Easter Lily in honor 

of and/or in memory of someone, order forms 

are available in the Narthex.  Please fill and re-

turn the form to the church by April 9, 2017 
 

The Good Shepherd  

E-prayer Chain 

 
If you have a request for  

prayer or a praise report to 

share with others, please  

remember that your brothers 

and sisters in Christ are only 

an email away.  

 

joynaifeh@sbcglobal.net  

APRIL BIRTHDAYS 
 
4/2   Margeaux Naifeh 
4/3   Dinshaw Contractor 
4/5   J. T. Naifeh 
4/7   Tatum Battenfield 
4/8   Alec Naifeh 
4/17 Tina Robinson 
4/18 David Miles 
4/18 Jausten Miles 
4/23 Pat Hare 
4/25 Richard Hamilton 

APRIL ANNIVERSARIES 
Mikel & Dena Janitz  4/1 

Rev Nancy Brown & Kathryn Cox 4/18 
Bill & Rynd Barnes 4/27 

MILITARY PERONNEL SERVING 

BOTH AT HOME AND OVERSEAS  

 

PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR HEROES 

EVERYDAY!!!  
For those in the Armed Forces of our Country 

Almighty God, we commend to your gracious 

care and keeping all the men and women of 

our armed forces at home and abroad. Defend 

them day by day with your heavenly grace; 

strengthen them in their trials and temptations; 

give them courage to face the perils which be-

set them; and grant them a sense of your abid-

ing presence wherever they may be; through 

Jesus Christ our Lord.   Amen. 

Dakota Van Meter 

Terrance Moates 

Josh Coons 

Aaron Szewczyk 

Greg LaBeau 

Rusty Hageny 

Barbara & Marcus Hawkins 

P J Main 

mailto:joynaifeh@sbcglobal.net
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Worship with us at:   

Good Shepherd Episcopal Church  
1420 East Dewey, Sapulpa, OK 74066   

Telephone 918 -224-5144 
goodshepherdsapulpa@gmail.com  

goodshepherdsapulpa.org  
 
 
 

Worship Schedule  
Sunday Morning  

9:30am Sunday School  
   10:30am Holy Eucharist  

Wednesday   
 5:30pm Holy Eucharist with Healing  

 

  Good Shepherd Episcopal Church  
  PO Box 335  
  Sapulpa, OK  74067  
 
 

Return Service Requested 
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